MUNICIPALITY OF PENN HILLS, PENNSYLVANIA COMMUNITY **DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM** NOTICE OF DISPLAY FY 2022 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND **EVALUATION REPORT** (CAPER) In accordance with the federal regulations found in 24 CFR Part 570, the Municipality of Penn Hills has prepared its Fiscal Year (FY) 2022 Consolidated Annua Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for its Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. This report describes the level of housing assistance and other community development activities funded through grants from various federal funding programs during FY 2022 (July 1, 2022 through June 30, through June 30, 2023). Copies of the FY 2022 CAPER are available for public inspection at the Municipality of Penn Hills' "Municipal Bulletin Board" on the website: https://pennhills.org/ or at the Department of Planning, Penn Hills Municipal Building, 102 Duff Road, Penn Hills, PA 15235 beginning Thursday, September 14, 2023 until Thursday, September 28, 2023. All interested parties are encouraged to review the FY 2022 CAPER Written 2022 Written CAPER. comments should be addressed to the Department of Planning, Penn Hills Municipal Building, 102 Dufl Road, Penn Hills, PA 15235 or emailed to emailed to collackwell@pennhills.org. Comments will be accepted until 4 PM Thursday, September 28, 2023. The Municipality of Penn Hills intends to submit the FY 2022 CAPER to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) on or before September 29, 2023. Paulline Callabrese. Mayor Pauline Calabrese, Mayor